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toward agreement on reduction measures and subsequently to
attempt to devise verification provisions . It will be
necessary to examine closely the verification implications of
all proposals under negotiation to ensure that compliance with
agreements reached can be verified .

A meaningful verification régime will have to be built
on a variety of techniques . On-site monitoring, surveillance
from space and from aircraft and challenge inspections will
probably all have to be used . We were therefore much
encouraged by Mr . Shevardnadze's statement that in these
negotiations there is no verification measure that the USSR
would not be ready to consider and accept on the basis of
reciprocity .

In Canada, we will devote considerable resources to
this aspect of the negotiations ; we have in the past shared the
results of our research with the international community . We
hope that other nations will devote similar efforts to these
important issues . In both negotiations, Canada will be active
in devising means to ensure the reliable verification of any
agreement .

The proposals that Canada and its Allies will put
forward are, in our view, realistic . They will require
important c hanges, not just in the deployment of conventional
forces but in our thinking about how peace and security can
best be preserved and strengthened in Europe . They will
require an unprecedented willingness to draw aside the veil of
secrecy which often obscures military operations . The proposed
changes are possible and workable . They involve reasonable
steps which will Lurther reduce mistrust and the risk of
miscalculation . We must now get down to the hard work involved
in translating these proposals into agreed measures which, as
the Foreign Minister of Poland has just said, will strengthen
the security of all .

Today, a growing sense of optimism exists about
East/West relations . There is a sense that the world has
entered one of those special, if infrequent, periods in the
history of states when political will and imagination can
fruitfully be brought to bear on previously intractable
problems . Let us seize this opportunity to redeem the
reputation of our century for unprecedented destructiveness and
bloodshed . Let us devote all the energies and resources at our
disposal to building a genuine and stable security framework
for Europe and North America in the 21st century . As a
Minister of my Government, as a concerned citizen and as a
mother, may I say that we owe no less to our ancestors and to
our children .


